
 
 
January 30, 2025  
 

Raven A. DeVaughn  
Director, Department of Central Management Services (CMS)  
401 S. South Spring Street  
Springfield, IL 62704  
  
Dear Director DeVaughn:  
 

One of my most important duties as Governor is protecting public safety in the State of Illinois.   
Recently, Donald Trump issued more than 1,500 clemencies and pardons for individuals who were 
convicted or accused of rioting at the United States Capitol on January 6, 2021. These rioters attacked 
law enforcement officers protecting people in the Capitol, disrupted the peaceful transfer of power, 
and undermined bedrock principles of American democracy.   
 

These rioters were accused or convicted of a combination of felonies and misdemeanors, including but 
not limited to: violence against law enforcement officers, threats against Members of Congress, 
destruction of federal property, and many other crimes. These crimes attacks threatened public safety 
as Members of Congress, staff, and other workers who were forced to hide from the violence for 
hours.   
 

I am committed to building a State workforce that upholds our shared values and delivers results for 
the people of Illinois. Our State workforce must reflect the values of Illinois and demonstrate honesty, 
integrity, and loyalty to serving the taxpayers. No one who attempts to overthrow a government 
should serve in government.   
 

The State’s Personnel Code, administered by the Department of Central Management Services (CMS) 
and by you as its Director, requires the rejection of candidates for State employment who have 
engaged in infamous or disgraceful conduct (20 ILCS 415/8b.4). To protect the integrity of our 
workforce and safety of our State, I hereby direct CMS to apply the State Personnel Code and consider 
any participation in the January 6 insurrection as infamous and disgraceful conduct that is antithetical 
to the mission of the State.   
 

Thank you for your leadership at CMS building a workforce that reflects our shared values, prioritizes 
public safety, and prevents these rioters from attacking the rule of law in Illinois.  

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Governor JB Pritzker 


